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Parish Oak Activity Calendar
July 2016
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat
1 st 2nd
3rd 4th 5th 6th 7th 8th gth
10am
St George’s:
Communion
10t 11t 12t 13th 14t 15t 16t
10am Enham & 12.45pm Enham
Christ Church, Alamein Smannell & Country &
Smannell: Matins Parish Enham ce Western Club:
) §.00pm Council Primary School: Tennessee
William Hoyse, Meeting Community Country Duo
. E‘nhasm. ) The Oak, Lunch
vening Service Smannell:
Quiz Night
17th 18th 10th 20th 21st 22nd 23rd
10am
St George’s:
Communion
24t 25t 26th 27t 2gth 29t 30t
10am The Oak,
Christ Church: Smannell:
Communion Quiz Night
31 st
10am
Christ Church:
Family Pet
Service




USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS

The Church
Parish Priest Rev. Val Gagen 748065
Pastrow team Priest-in-charge =~ Rev. Alex Randle-Bissell 512161
Churchwarden - Smannell Irene Wilson 359950
Churchwarden - Enham Emma Kinchenton 0783 7736681
PCC Treasurer Noel Pope 352968
PCC Secretary Margaret Smith 357487
Gift Aid Secretary Rod Bowker 357201
Parish Magazine Editor Peter Calcraft 512262

Local Services

Smannell & Enham (CE) School 323201
Enham Club, Landale Wilson Hall 352098
Enham Parish Council Chairman: Leslie Francis 335678
Smannell Parish Council Chairman: Rod Bowker 357201
Test Valley Borough Council 368000
Enham Service Station 352651
Enham Shop and Post Office 335678
Enham Trust 345800
Andover Leisure Centre 323355
The Oak (Public House) 363075
Emergencies

Hospitals Andover Memorial 358811
Royal Hampshire County 01962 863535
NHS Direct 0845 4647
Neighbourhood Watch Richard Budge (Smannell) 351129

Meg Chant (Little London) 355167

Tim & Leslie (Enham) 335678
Police 999 or 101 or 0845 045 45 45
RSPCA 08705 555 999
Samaritans 0845 7909 090
Social Services - Andover 387400

Utilities

Southern Water 0330 3030368
Southern Electric - Emergencies 0800 0727282

British Gas - Emergencies 0800 111 999




TYRES ¥ EXHAUSTS ¥ BATTERIES ¥ BRAKES v AIR CONDITIONING
4 WHEEL ALIGNMENT *MOTORCYCLE TYRES ¥ PUNCTURE REPAIRS

ZRIDGESTONE | (Ontinental 3

Yo denareney, Owe Faasievr Thie booure o Heslor

PLUS A FULL RANGE OF ECONOMY TYRES
AT EXTREMELY COMPETITIVE PRICES

VISIT
www.merityre.co.uk
TO FIND YOUR MEAREST
CENTREOR TO

BUY TYRES ONLIME!

J3A WEST WAY,
WALWORTH BUSINESS
PARK, ANDOVER
HAMPSHIRE, SP10 5JG sn+ 8 HEWBURY

Yok
Open 7 days a week. All major
credit cards accepted. Fleet
and company cars welcome.
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EDITORIAL

Hello!

By the time the July edition goes to print we won't know the result of the EU
referendum, what happened in Euro 2016, how Tim Peakes is adjusting to life
back on Earth, how the start of Wimbledon has fared and if Glastonbury was
sunny, muddy or indeed both! Avoiding all those areas, what could I possibly
write about?!

Well, during the summer we will have the Rio 2016 Olympic Games to look
forward to, starting on August 5th, and then from September 7th the Paralym-
pic Games. The Games will be the first ever to be held in South America and
during August, Rio will host 206 countries with events in four venues, compet-
ing for 4,924 medals across 42 sports. There will be 10,500 athletes and 315
horses in attendance apparently! It seems a lifetime ago that the UK was
celebrating hosting the 2012 Games, as I'm sure you will agree!

Of course, if you live your life around the school year then for another group
of Year 6 children at our local primary school, the end is in sight and new
adventures beckon at "big" school. A lovely poem by Mark C Bird (2009) caught

my eye, and I wish all well for exciting new beginnings ...

The Full Stop Day

Last six hours of primary school
Goodbye is getting near

The sums and sentences all done
The full stop day is here

Last five hours of primary school
Where everything's before
The aims and games and crazes
No one’s crazy for no more

Last four hours of primary school
Surrounded by a class

Who'll scatter soon and not return
When summer’s days have passed

Last three hours of primary school
One final lunchtime play

Instead of chasing friends we try
To chase and catch the day

Helen Murphy

Last two hours of primary school
The clock hands blur and skid
Signing shirts, remembering
The coolest things we did

Last one hour of primary school
With Sir who understood

And helped me see I could achieve
‘Cos he believed I could

Last half hour of primary school
The assembly we all dread

We cannot sing - us Year Six kings
The crown slips from our heads

Last ever second of primary school
The full stop rings in our ears

But a thousand chapters left to write
We must vacate our childhood site
For time moves on and time is right -
To leave our wonder years
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Ramblings from the Rectory ...

Well we did enjoy celebrating the Queen's birthday together last month and
thank you to all those who helped in any way. The team service for the
Queen at Hatherden was superb and we had a lovely lunch together in the
school afterwards. The Songs of Praise at Charlton was also delightful and
gave us another opportunity to worship as a team of churches and to
celebrate the Queen's birthday together.

On the Saturday in Enham we had a wonderful street party with many folks
coming and going throughout the afternoon. Again thank you to all those
who helped in any way.

And now we are well and truly into the wedding season, having finished with
birthday celebrations for a little while, but we also seem to be just as busy
with baptisms which is lovely.

It was delightful to welcome some of our baptism families to our first family
service at Smannell at the end of May. We are now making plans for our
second family service which is going to be at the end of this month on the

31st July at 10am. This will take the form of a pet service, but you can come
with or without a pet. It is open to all ages from babies in arms to Grans and
Grandads - in fact you could, if you wish, call it an 'All-Age' service.

So you are all welcome, whatever age you are, but there will be a particular
emphasis on younger folks, and hopefully it will be a more child-friendly type
of service that is accessible to all.

We are also hoping to start a Messy Church in the school in September. Again
this is aimed at families but anyone can come along, so it is also open to
Grans and Grandads and Aunts and Uncles to come, with or without children.

It will be run once a month on the 2" Tuesday from about 3.30 to 6pm, so
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we are planning to start on Tuesday 13t September at 3.30pm in the school
hall. There will be a welcome at 3.30pm, followed by crafts from 4pm, and
then a celebration at 5pm, with a meal together at 5.15pm, ending by 6pm.
So it provides an opportunity for people of all ages to worship together, and
it helps them to feel that they belong in a church and to each other. It gives
us a chance as a church to have fun and to be creative together, and it is a
way of introducing Jesus through hospitality, friendship, stories and worship.
Do ask if you want to know more and we will also be looking for people to
help. So if you like crafts and children, this could be for you? Or if you like
cooking, or you are a treasurer, or a good tea-maker, and would like to be
involved, do let me know. We will need at least 5 people to make this work.
When we ran Messy Church in our previous parishes, I ran the crafts with a

2 person and I also led the celebration, we had another person organising
the food, and a treasurer to organise the finance, and Philip made the tea!
But it would be good to have more than 5 people and indeed others joined
us as we grew and developed.

So don't forget the Pet Service at the end of the month and do keep in your
prayers our plans for Messy Church. May you have an enjoyable month,
whether it is a month of weddings, baptisms and garden parties or just
relaxing in your gardens and putting your feet up!

God bless you all,

Val

Rev. Val Gagen
01264 748065

Submission Deadline
for the August Parish Oak issue:

Friday 15th July, 2016
Contact: editor@parishoak.co.uk/Tel: 01264 512262
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To love, to learn, to live ... to leave a legacy

. ' SMANNELL & ENHAM CHURCH OF
ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL

By the time you read this the EU referendum will be over as will our Europe
Week. To coincide with the referendum we have decided to try and enable
our children to have a greater understanding of Europe. We won't be
concentrating on the political agenda but focusing on culture by trying foods,
finding out about landmarks as well as exploring the work of some famous
European artists. We'll be starting the week by learning just how close or even
how far away Europe is. To do this we'll be using balloons. Every child will
launch a balloon that will have attached to it our school details. We are really
hoping that the wind will be kind to us and perhaps take some of our balloons
right into the continent. We'll try and remember to keep you up-to-date with
a progress report in future issues about where our balloons ended up.

Alternatively, if you'd like to come and find out all about life in school you are
invited to come and join us for a community lunch of fish and chips. This will
take place in the school hall on Friday 15% July at 12.45pm for the bargain
price of £2.52. Waiter service will be provided by our Year 6 children. If you
would like to make a reservation please contact the school office or sign up
at Enham shop. For ‘technical reasons’ we do need to ask for numbers and
money by 7t July.

I know that many of you like to read about how we try and keep learning
exciting for our children. Our Year 5/6 children in Swallows Class are presently
learning all about the Olympic games. To make this come alive they spent a
very hot day in late May visiting the Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park in London.
Not only did they get to cruise down the river to see such sights as the main
stadium and the orbit sculpture but they also had the fantastic opportunity of
having an hours BMX coaching that enabled them to ride part of the Olympic
track.

Finally, I'm very proud to be able to announce that our Year 5/6 Tag Rugby
team ended the Overton Tag Rugby tournament, to which they were specially
invited, as champions.

Peter Shaw
Head Teacher
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To love, to learn, to live... to leave a legacy

Smannell & Enham CE Primary School

invite you to a

Community Lunch
15" July 2016 @ 12.45pm

2 course meal for £2.52

Menu:

Battered fish, chipped potatoes, baked beans and salad
or
Vegetarian curry with naan bread, rice, garden peas and salad
with
A choice of mixed cold desserts

To book a place, please complete the order form available at Enham
Post Office or School office by Thursday 7" July.
Please note that payment must be received in advance.

Any queries, please contact the school on 01264 323201, or
e-mail adminoffice@smannellenham. hants.sch.uk
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The Smannell and Enham Church of England (Aided)

Primary School

w

To love, to learn, to live ... to leave a legacy

The Smannell and Enham Church of England (Aided) Primary School is currently
in need of new Foundation Governors.

Governors are one of the largest volunteer forces in the country and have an important
part to play in raising school standards. The role of the governing body is absolutely key
to the effectiveness of a school. Ofsted (the national inspection body for schools) has
noted that the most effective schools demonstrate effective leadership and management,
and that includes the leadership brought by the governing body.

Our school Governing Body is made up of people who come to us through a variety of
routes and with a range of different backgrounds, skill and experiences, but they are all
volunteers who work together for the benefit of the School and are the link between the
School and the community it serves.

The role of the Governing Body is a strategic one and its key functions are to set the
aims and objectives for the school; set the policies and targets for achievement; monitor
and evaluate the progress the school is making, all this while being a source of challenge
and support to the headteacher (a critical friend).

This isn't an application to be taken lightly, as it involves time, energy and a willingness
to become involved in the life of the school on a regular basis over at least four years.
However, it is very rewarding, as together we can strategically input into the school and
see another generation of children growing in knowledge and development within our
community. A Foundation Governor represents the Church of England and should be a
regular communicant within the Church.

We would be delighted to hear from anyone who has an interest in the performance of
the school, but also a willingness to listen and help us make informed decisions to develop
the school forward.

Contact Peter Calcraft on 01264 512262 (editor@parishoak.co.uk) or Paul
Sexton on 07766 162347 (paul@colvinnet.com) to discuss how you can be
involved.
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REPORT ON ANNUAL MEETING OF PARISHIONERS

AND ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING
23rd April 2016 at 6.30pm at The Oak, Smannell

24 Parishioners attended the meetings which were chaired by Rev. Alex
Randle-Bissell, who opened the meeting with a reading from an Epistle to the
Corinthians and stressed his long-term commitment to the Pastrow Benefice. A
challenging time lay ahead for everyone involved.

A Benefice Administrator would be appointed at the ‘living wage’ on a 6-week
trial period. The position would be reviewed annually.

Irene Wilson and Emma Kinchenton were appointed Churchwardens at Christ
Church and St. George's respectively.

The Minutes of the APCM held on 22" April 2015 were confirmed and signed
as correct by the Chairman and reports of the year’s business from the Secretary,
Church Electoral Roll Officer, Deanery Synod Representative, Gift Aid Secretary,
Treasurer, Churchwarden and Team Vicar were presented to the meeting and
unanimously adopted. (Minutes of the meetings, accounts and all reports are
on display at both churches or are available from the Secretary. Tel: 357487)

The Accounts, which had been prepared by Treasurer Noel and independently
examined, outlined the financial position and were unanimously approved. Colin
Woods was elected as Independent Examiner of the Accounts; officers and
members of the PCC and Sidespersons were elected or re-elected for the following
year.

St. Mary’s Church had severed all ties with Uganda and it was anticipated that
all other links would also come to an end.

Rev. Alex thanked all members of the PCC and officers and members of both
churches for their continued hard work, support and efficiency during the year.
The Chairman made special mention of the Parish Oak magazine and the support
and work performed by so many in the community. ‘Enham’ continued to look
after the churchyard.

Noel Pope then made a presentation to Pete Bowker, thanking her and Rod for
all their hard work on behalf of the PCC and the whole community.

The meeting closed with prayer at 7.35pm and Parishioners sat down to enjoy
a delicious supper.

Margaret Smith,
Secretary to the PCC, Smannell with Enham Alamein
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Enham Alamein Parish Council

At the meeting held on Wednesday 8th June, Alan Matthews was elected as
Parish Councillor. Alan lives in Greenfields and looks forward to meeting residents

On Saturday 11th of June, a street party was held in Landale Close. Although
wet in the morning and later that day it was a dry and enjoyable event for those
that attended.

The Andover Theatre group provided the entertainment. Diana’s group of
Enham residents produced the most wonderful cake to mark the occasion

and for everyone to enjoy.

Our thanks to the Enham gardening team and especially Liz Cosgrove for
her enthusiastic help in organising this community event.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 13th July.
Hope to see you then.

Leslie Francis
Chairman, Enham and Alamein Parish Council
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Enham Alamein Shop & Post Office

It was a glorious sunny day on Friday 27t June for the shop relaunch

Many people attended, and we were honoured with the presence of Mayor
Karen Hamilton and also the CEO of The Enham Trust, Peta Wilkinson.

The Mayor kindly cut the ribbon to formally pronounce the shop re-opened,
and a good afternoon of tasting and conversation followed. We thank
everyone who came along.

We have since received many positive comments about the new shop layout
and the increased stock.

We do hope to see you all soon and would appreciate your thoughts and
ideas too.

Leslie and Tim.
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THE ENHAM SHOP & POST OFFICE

Shop Seruwea
- No Queueg & Free Parking Outeide

- Handmade Goods with Local Produce: b = -
Dieq, Quicheg, Pate & Cakeg

+ Lamb, Beef, Pork & Free Range Eggs Supplied Locally
- Fresh Baked Goods:

Bread, Pagtrieg, Sandwicheg, Rolle & Savourieg
* Dry Cleaning, Laundry, Repaire & Alferahong
+ Newgpapers & Magazines -

‘Poat Office Services
- Eurog & Travel [neurance

+ Parcel Service 7 daye a week 4
* Gag, Electric, & Mobile Top Up P Rollover

+ Email & Photocopy Serviceg

Opening Times:
Mon - Fri 7.00am to 7.00pm | Sat 7.30am to 5.30pm | Sun 8.00am - 4.00pm

17 Newbury Rd, Enham Alamein

01264 335 678 | cnimmiisgesiorescouk

Facebook: www.facebook.com/enhamstores

We Provide More Than Just Customer Service!



Peta Wilkinson CEO 01264 345800

Hello Everyone,

I do hope you're enjoying the start of a wonderful summer; we've been so busy
here at Enham Trust, and I can’t wait to share with you all our news.

We are honoured to have been made one of The Worshipful the Mayor of Test
Valley, Clir Karen Hamilton’s, chosen charities of the year. Beginning this exciting
new relationship with a fun and vibrant event in Andover town centre,
affectionately nicknamed ‘Save the Mayor!’, the event saw our wonderful new
Mayor asking several local businesses and community groups to pledge their
support to the Trust during the course of the year.

June saw us celebrating National Carers’ Week (6™ — 12t) and the vital work that
our invaluable care & support teams do to ensure our disabled clients live lives of
choice, control, and independence. I feel extremely proud of everyone who enables
us to continue in our mission, and so pleased we were able to mark this occasion.

Our innovative Art Project officially launched during a sun-kissed, and creative
event on 24% June; our residents, staff, local community groups, local press, and
those who have already contributed to the Project such as the fantastic pupils of
Roman Way School, were able to join us for refreshments, an opportunity to create
even more vibrant art, and an official unveiling of current completed artwork. If
you'd like to get involved in The Art Project, please contact Dorethea Nowack on:

dorethea.nowack@enhamtrust.org.uk or 01264 345 800 ext. 2105.

I'd like to take an opportunity to congratulate Enham Trust Work Choice customer
Lesley who has successfully gained permanent employment within our Move
Programme team as an Administrator, after volunteering for the Programme for
a number of months; gaining new skills and building her overall confidence. This
is a wonderful achievement for both Lesley and our Employment & Skills team.

I was very proud to be involved in the opening of Leslie & Tim’s newly refurbished
Post Office and Shop as they are both a huge asset to this community.

More information can be found on our website: www.enhamtrust.org.uk

Best wishes,
f

K %

s

Peta Wilkinson, CEO
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Who is Kate Apps?

Tell us a little bit about you, and what fills your day?

I moved to Smannell with my husband, Nick, daughter, Beth,
and Springer Spaniel, Hector, in 2013. We had been Army
nomads (I'm originally from East Sheen, London), however, I
was keen to gain family stability. We chose Smannell as a good
spot to settle due to its proximity to a number of military bases,
Andover town centre, good schools and dog walking woods.
Nick now works as a financial services management consultant,
while I have decided to retire from the Army after 12 years service, to pursue a project
management career. This enables me to support Beth as she starts school, and to
pursue a lifelong love of the National Trust. I am now a volunteer at the Sandham
Memorial Chapel, the only UK memorial to WW1's Salonica Campaign.

What keeps you motivated?

With a young child, dog and full-time job, my day is hectic. Sometimes it's a case of
head down and go for it! I love the Smannell lifestyle - whether painting my house
any colour other than magnolia, obsessively dead heading the roses, losing myself in
the woods for hours with the dog, or rushing Beth to her 0800hrs Saturday swimming
lesson. I love bringing Beth up in this environment — whether throwing sticks in the
woods, travelling to Finkley Farm or being nagged to take her to her first riding lesson.

What are you most proud of?

My current work in the Army, even though I'm about to leave! I'm part of a team
which works to ensure that all Army staff get every opportunity to fulfil their potential,
no matter their background, religion, gender or personal needs. It is exceptionally
satisfying when you see that something you have done has made a real difference in
the ability of someone to achieve all that they can in their career.

What would be the single thing you would like to do differently or see
change?

I would really like people to stop speeding through our village! We have a school and
family pub — as well as a wonderful playground in Little London. I'm often left
muttering under my breath as I walk Beth to Little London in the summer and people
come hurtling past at a dangerous speed.

What makes you tick?
Beth waking me up at 0630hrs every morning demanding her Kindle, followed by
Hector giving me doggy eyes by our kitchen door — his way of demanding a walk!

What three words would your friends use to describe you?
Driven, loyal and incisive.

Any words of wisdom you would like to share?
I only learnt this recently, and very much the hard way: don't let life drive you — know
what you want and control your own life, you only get one!
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SERVICES IN SMANNELL WITH
ENHAM ALAMEIN PARISH
July 2016
Sunday 39 July TRINITY 6
10.00 a.m. St George’s, Enham Holy Communion
Sunday 10% July TRINITY 7
10.00 a.m. Christ Church, Smannel/ Matins
6.00 p.m. William House, Enham Evening Service
Sunday 17t July TRINITY 8
10.00 a.m. St George’s, Enham Holy Communion
Sunday 24t July TRINITY 9
10.00 a.m. Christ Church, Smannell Holy Communion
Sunday 31t July TRINITY 10
10.00 a.m. Christ Church, Smannell  Family Pet Service
Sunday 7*" August TRINITY 11
10.00 a.m. St George’s, Enham Holy Communion

Enquiries for Baptisms, Weddings or Funerals in the Parish to
the Priest in Charge, Rev. Val Gagen, on 01264 748065 or the
Church Wardens.

PARISH REGISTER

Baptism
Olivia Jane Plumbridge on 22" May 2016 at Christ Church, Smannell

Darcey Jane Walker on 29t May 2016 at Christ Church, Smannell

We welcome you into the Lord’s family
We are members together of the same heavenly Father
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Join the Parish Oak on Facebook at www.facebook.com/parishoak/

THIS WEEK

Parish ©ak Magazinet © 4 8

Community Organisation

Parish Oak Magazine

Be instantly connected to the latest news from your local community
through the Facebook page. Provide us with your feedback and enjoy
images - past and present - of the local area.

There is a position available at the Smannell and Enham (CE
aided) School to provide Caretaking duties. Please contact
Peter Shaw on 323201.

Parish Oak Advertising Rates

The Parish Oak is a monthly magazine that has an excellent
avid readership and covers all households in Smannell, Little
London, Enham Alamein, Finkley and Upper Enham.

Full page (12 issues per year) £ 140
Half page £ 90

One off insertions, or leaflet distribution by negotiation.
AS5, black and white. 450 homes distribution.

Contact Noel Pope by email at advertising@parishoak.co.uk or speak
with Peter Calcraft on 01264 512262 for further information.



www.facebook.com/parishoak/
www.facebook.com/parishoak/
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PHIL COX DECORATIONS

Your local decorator

- PRIVATE/RESIDENTIAL
- INTERIOR/EXTERIOR

- FULLY INSURED/ALL WORK
GUARANTEED

- ALL WITH A FRIENDLY AND
PROFESSIONAL SERVICE

REFERENCES AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST: 07795385379

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED PLEASE CONTACT ME IN THE FOLLOWING WAYS:
LETTER: 20 ALAMEIN ROAD, ENHAM ALAMEIN SP11 6HR
EMAIL: philwcox@hotmail.co.uk

HOME PHONE: 01264357579
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B Emeryency FirstAid at Work

. First Aid at Work

retiha  Paediatric First Aid
Your company location

Or in Hurstbourne Tarrant

Competitive rates for Groups or Individuals
www.afa-training.co.uk 01264 736007

Steve Swift

The Andover Printing Company

W
I&j

ON THE WALWORTH

Business Stationery O |
Brochures & Leaflets j\ s
Marketing Material e,
Full Artwork Facilities
All Artwork Accepted
Small or Large Quantities

BUSINIESS PARK

Full Photocopying Facilities _
P High -Volume Copying Vx| @I

101264 334220

G ]_ www.andoverprinting.co.uk
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PROTECTION

Homing Enquiries 0345-2601501 or andovercats.org.uk

Fund-raising & volunteers 0773-242196 or
coord@andovercats.org.uk
Items for resale 01256-892773

After our report about feral cats last month an extremely pregnant feral was caught

in a trap and broug
birth of her kittens

Two of our fosterers attended the Open Day at Strathmore Vets in May. It was an
enjoyable afternoon and we have received a cheque for £103.75 from them, which
was part of the money raised. Thank you Simon and all at Strathmore vets.

. Hopefully, they can be tamed and go to homes and she will
be released back to her food source.

ht in by one of our supporters. She is now in care awaiting the

This is Hobo who was found straying in Tidworth. He is
ginger, about eight years old and has beautiful golden
eyes. He has a chatty and friendly nature and would
love to find a family home where he will get lots of
attention.

@ HBS

FUELS

A local, family ron company delivering
fuel to homes and businesses.
FREE DELIWERY CM: EXPERT OIL & L PG ENGINEERS FOR:
Kerosene Servicing & Maintenance
Gas il Boiler Breakdowns & Repairs
Bulk LPG Mew Boiler Installations
Gas Bottles Aga & Rayburn Servicing

N

w

Free Estimates & Surweys

| P

Please call 012454 B5S02463
wwney hisfuels.com

Thirt Way, Mamins Lane, Chilbolton, Stockbridoge,
Harmgshire. SO20 SBL



mailto:coord@andovercats.org.uk
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The Enham Club

The family orientated village social club right on your doorstep

What’'s On ?

BT Sport has arrived at
the Enham Club

Contact: enhamclubltd@hotmail.co.uk
15 Newbury Road, Enham, SP11 6HG

lb Like us on lb Like us on
Facebook 01264 352098 Facebook
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Enham Club Ltd
Country & Western

15 Newbury Road, Enham, SP11 GHE

16TH JAN. PETER SHAW
20TH FEB. KEVIN BuLL
19TH MAR. BEN THOMPSON
16TH APR. STEVE LAYNE
21sT MAY. ROOT'N TOOT'N
18TH JUN. DARREN JONES
16TH JuUL. TENNESSEE COUNTRY DuUO !
20TH AvuG. DAVE WILSON
17TH SEPT. CHRIS HARRIS
15TH OCT. KY RIVERS
19TH NoOV. STEVE HANKS
17TH DEC. MARTIN JAYE

CHECK OUT OUR C&W NOTICE BOARD FOR
MORE INFO !

Guests £5 Members Free
01264 352098

enhamclubltd@hotmail.co.uk
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Nothing WIIl Change If You Dont Change

If you carit go on like this anymore, DO something about it

If you are ready to take some action, Ready to take some Responsibilty
and DO Semething about it

4

Get In Touch

Schedule a Breakthrough Call TODAY

BOO herapy Be Fearless
Hypnotherapy To Make You Fearless 07841 413 134
www.BoostTherapy.co.uk

CNHC ['#
GHSC GHR e

| abide by a strict code of conduct, perfarmance & ethics. Fully insured. Based in Enham Alamein

THe OAK SMANNELL
Quiz Nights on 29th June, 13th & 27th July and 10th August
LIVE MUSIC

Bank Holiday Sunday 28th August from 7pm
Hog Roast from épm. Open until 10pm

SUNDAY ROAST
Roasts served from 12pm - 4pm choose from Hampshire Beef, Lamb & Greenfield
Pork £10.95 and additional courses only £3!*
*Additional courses include starters and desserts
Don’t forget we cater for any function too, enquiry within
Tues-Fri 12pm-3pm & 6pm-11pm, Sat 12pm-11pm
Sun 12pm-6pm, Mon CLOSED

@ www.theoaksmannell.com e 01264 363075

|0 theoakatsmannell e @TheOakSmannell @ theoak@email.com
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How to contact your Member of Parliament

Kit Malthouse

i kit.malthouse.mp@parliament.uk

.;_c';: 01264 401401

b.';d Or write to me at my Constituency

Office:

2 Church Close, Andover, SP10 1DP

I hold regular surgeries for all constituents in North West Hampshire

Your Local Test Valley Borough Councillors

If you have any ideas, issues, problems or concerns that you wish to raise, then
please feel free to contact us, using the details below.

Alex, Phil & Tracey

Clir Alex Brook Clir Phil North Clir Tracey Preston

clirabrook@testvalley.org.uk clirpnorth@testvalley.org.uk clirtpreston@testvalley.org.uk
07801 936474 07732 423023 07775 927161
Www.clirphilnorth.co.uk

Www.facebook.com/clirphilnorth
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Billys Luxury

PRIVATE HIRE

7-SEATER MULTI-PURPOSE VEHICLE
HELPFUL FRIENDLY SERVICE
FOR AIRPORTS * OUTINGS * NEAR OR FAR
UK AND ALL EU COUNTRIES

FOR ENQUIRIES & BOOKINGS, TELEPHONE
01264 324655

John Pike Coaches

Taxi and Minibus Hire
49-seater executive coaches for rent
- other sizes also available

01264 33 77 44

THE ONLY NUMBER YOU NEED FOR:
LOCAL AND LONG-DISTANCE RUNS
DAILY AIRPORT RUNS - DOOR-TO-DOOR
HEATHROW AND GATWICK - ADVANCE BOOKING ADVISABLE

FARESHARE AVAILABLE IN ANDOVER AREA

77 Scott Close, Walworth Industrial Estate, Andover, SP10 5NU
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Sarsen

Eneréy

Wood burning Stoves
Kitchen Ranges
Biomass Boilers

Full design and
installation service

Please visit our wood
burning centre to view
our extensive range of
wood fuelled appliances

APPROVED INSTALLER

RECCW

01 264 850 742 HETg

Unit 1, Garlands Trading Estate,
Cadley Road, Collingbourne Ducis, Marlborough, Wiltshire SN8 3EB
email: info@sarsenenergy.co.uk www.SarsenEnergy.co.uk

Rob’s Garden Services
01264 332810

07783 083122
robgarden1966@gmail.com
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Esseborne Manor

Fine Dining in
a relaxed atmosphere

Lunches with Wine

Fabulous
Sunday Lunch Buffet

Full Afternoon Tea
Dinner & Grill Menu

7 Course Tasting Dinner

N ™ ™ ™ ™ ) !

The Ideal Venue for
Weddings & Celebrations

Esseborne Manor, Hurstbourne Tarrant
SP11 OER Tel: 01264 736 444 E-mail: info@esseborne-manor.co.uk



Your Local Skip Hire Company

BOOK ON YOUR SMART PHONE OR OMNLINE FOR:
Quick and easy 24/7 online reservation
Our lowest rates

Secure payment powered by WorldPay A

Next day delivery and excellent service F?
Skips from 4 to 40 yard available ?E'* '

Local authority skip licenses '1‘ - l

F
] e

15
= 4 -
We recycle more... SMANNELL PARISH

&303 Materials Recovery Facility, Barton Stacey, 021 305
OFFER

@} 01264 720 257 5. OFF

_ _ _ _ SKIP HIRE*
* Offer available until 30t June 2016 online only using our

brownskips.com website. Standard terms & conditions apply. .
OFFER CODE: SMAMNNELL




A RBORICU LTURE
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e All aspects of tree work
e Stump Grinding
e 24 Hour Emergency Call Out

* Logs For Sale 4N,
(seasoned hardwood) /ﬁ =0

N
3

e Top-Soil For Sale = L=

e Fencing
(domestic & commercial)

e Digger/Operator
Hire (good rates)

01264 735609
07824 178242

tree.styier@notmaii.co.uk




HARMSWORTH'S
Andover's Premier Supplier Of "Preloved” Furniture
"NEW SHOWROOM IN ENHAM ALAMEIN"
Check Out Our New Website

www .usedathome.co.uk

Tables, Chairs, Sofas, Single Chairs, Chest of Drawers,
Bedside Chests, Wardrobes, Display Cabinets, Beds,

Enough To Furnish A Whoele House!

We have been dealing in preloved/slightly used furniture for nearly 3 years
and have built up a solid and dependable service. Viewing is easy and by
appointment. House Clearances also undertaken at a very reasonable rate.

Please contact: Miles Harmsworth on 07594 800998
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Roland Security

Established in 1979.

We are an established firm of honest, reliable and
professional locksmiths and security engineers with retail
premises in Andover.

Contact or call in for free advice and a sensible price on
any of the following:

* Locks and Keys

* UPVC Window and Door Locks and Spares

* Safes

Intruder Alarms

CCTV

Access Control

Automated Gates, Barriers and Garage Doors

Telephone: 01264 357476
E-mail us at: enquiries @rolandsecurity.co.uk
Or visit us at Unit 6 Mylen Business Centre,
Beckett Road,
Andover SP10 3HR.

Free parking on site




